Your Excellencies, thank you very much for the invitation to speak in this important meeting,
both on behalf of Oxfam and our colleagues in the Civil Society Group on Financing for
Development.

Oxfam was able to participate in two of the six discussion groups, and we would like to
thank the Governments of Canada and Jamaica, and the UNDSG for recognizing the
importance of these issues but also the importance of involving civil society in these
discussions. Civil society is asked to be involved in consultations like these — which feel
more like token ‘insultations’ — but this process feels more meaningful.

On illicit financial flows, as Kristalina Georgeiva highlighted, the covid19 pandemic has
exposed some of the sicknesses and weaknesses in the global economic order —and it is
important to recognize illicit financial flows are one of those underlying conditions that is
making the impacts of this pandemic much worse for some countries.

It cannot be right that Ghana for example has lost about $1bn revenue through illicit
financial flows, more than the country’s entire health budget. This is not only a Ghana
problem of course. Left unchecked, illicit financial flows will accelerate fiscal crises in almost
every developing country — and widen the gap between them and the developed world,
which we have seen is spending far more on recovery.

Oxfam is a member of the Addis Tax Initiative and would like to endorse the policy
recommendation to support the post 2020 ATI mandate. We believe this will shift current
development cooperation approaches to support building equitable tax systems. But we
need more than cooperation, we need new tax rules that can reverse the inequality in the
current design of the international tax system, and break the barriers to more fairly tax
capital and wealth. We can't afford a recovery based on exacerbating tax competition and it
Is just not acceptable that some countries can block global reforms because they prioritize
domestic or corporate interests. We think that the pandemic should be the chance to adopt
a bold new approach to the current tax system - to governance, equity and accountability.
We join our civil society colleagues and call for a UN Tax Convention to comprehensively
address tax havens, tax abuse by multinational corporations and other illicit financial flows
through a truly universal, intergovernmental process at the UN.

Beyond illicit flows, we welcome the menu of policy options being discussed today but
would urge colleagues to be bolder:

1. We need to be bolder to stop the haemorrhaging of money from developing
countries through debt
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2. Bolder on access to COVID-19 vaccine. We don’t need one that is affordable, we
must commit to a vaccine that is FREE and accessible to all. We join the call from
more than 140 experts and leaders who have called on a People’s vaccine against
COVID-19. Any new vaccine will be one of the most important global public goods of
our generation and
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